
GEORGETOWN SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Minutes: February 10, 2022
via zoom
PRESENT: 

Karren Cowing, Alison Freeman, Ole Jaeger, David Polito, Sharon Trabona, Jim Coombs, Transfer Station manager, Bronwen Tudor, Selectman representative, and Terry Taylor, Financial Advisory Committee (FAC) representative.
MINUTES: 
Dave Polito moved and Sharon Trabona seconded acceptance of the minutes, as written. The minutes were approved unanimously. 
FISCAL:
The hauling and tipping costs through the end of January show 52.6% of the line item has been spent. 
The Committee discussed the 2022-2023 budget. Ole Jaeger suggested that the attendants’ line item should be raised to a minimum of $72,000 because the current salaries’ line item will likely go over the $65,000 in the current year’s budget and there should be some leeway for possible raises for the attendants in next year’s budget. Ole also thought that the solid waste disposal line should be raised to $95,000 because the solid waste disposal number through the end of January is not accurate and he is concerned that solid waste disposal for this fiscal year may go over the current budgeted line. Jim Coombs said there will be an increase in the Lincoln County Recycling (LCR) rates. Tim from LCR said that the Town might save some money by switching to a per trip fee rather than the fixed rate based on population that Georgetown has used. Jim suggested that the Town learn the increase rate before deciding on whether to investigate changing from the fixed rate charge. Bronwen Tudor asked about security camera that had been discussed months ago. She understood that topic was tabled prior to the pandemic and wondered if that should be addressed. Dave noted that in the past there had been break-ins of the Universal Waste (UW) shed and some items had been stolen. The UW shed has since been secured with steel bars over the doors, preventing further break-ins. Jim thought that the Committee was not ready to commit to a security camera set-up. Alison mentioned that until the internet at the school and town office has improved that a security system will not function well.
According to Ole, the Town has not received or paid a bill for the porta-potty. Dave will ask Mary if that is accurate. If so, the Town should contact Ed Skillin, whose company provides the porta-potty to determine if the Town will get billed at some point in the future.
Terry Taylor, Financial Advisory Committee (FAC) representative noted the selectmen will be responsible for setting cost-of-living increases. It will be a across the board increase for Town employees. Jim has spoken with a DEP representative from the DEP. There is no Transfer Station (TS) training in the foreseeable future. Dave thinks the $500 should stay in the training line item because there may be a time during the 2022-23 year that training is offered and used. Dave said it is hard to estimate the amount for solid waste disposal until the Town hears from the City of Bath for tipping fees and Craig Rogers for hauling costs. Terry told the Committee to put the amount for hauling and tipping that is needed. Karren Cowing noted that there is currently $41,050 in the equipment reserve fund. She asked if the Committee should continue to add $2000 to the Equipment Reserve Fund. When Atlantic Rental and Leasing is here on Monday, Jim will get information from the representative on potential costs to replace the compactor and its most expensive and necessary components. That should help the Committee determine whether to grow that Equipment Reserve Fund line item, and if so, by how much.
OPERATIONS:

Jim says the TS is operating with 3 attendants. One attendant works only Wednesdays and two work all three days. Jim is trying to take vacation and sick time since he had a lot of unused time on the books.
Atlantic Rental and Leasing representative(s) will be at the TS on Monday, February 14, 2022 to do preventative and regular maintenance. Jim will meet the representative(s) and Dave will also try to be at the TS for part of their time here.
Jim told the Committee the accurate recycling numbers: Goodwill 5,494 pounds and Call2Recycle is 161 pounds. Dave asked Jim to get a metals recycling number. 
OTHER:

NEXT MEETING:

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Thursday, March 10, 2022 at 7:00 PM. 

Dave moved and Alison seconded adjourn the meeting. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned. 
Respectfully submitted,

Karren Cowing

Cc: Solid Waste Management Committee members, Selectmen, Town Office

Reuse, and reduce, recycle. 

Remember recycling and discarding less saves tax dollars. 


